February 6, 1984

Mrs. Florence Chakerian

Armenian Cultural Asscciation of New Mexico
1512 Alvaradc Drive, NE

Albuquerque, NM 87110

Dear Mrs. Chakerlian:

Thank you for keeping us abreast of the activities of the Armenian
Cultural Assoclation of New Mexico. We read with interest the diverse
and informative programs you are offering to the growing community of
Armenians there.

We congratulate you and those who work sc diligently to provide
this invaluable service to the Armenian community and encourage you
to continue these endeavors. Should there be a way we may be able
to provide any assistance, please contact the Diocese and we will try
to accommodate your needs as best as we can.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manocogian
Primate




